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Intention of 

THE INTErnational HYDROGRAPHIC ORGANIZATION (IHO) 

TO BECOME A PARTICIPATING ORGANIZATION OF 

THE GROUP ON EARTH OBSERVATIONS (GEO)

Reference: 
a) IHO Work Programme 2003-2007



b) CL 51/2005 dated 17 May 2005

Dear Hydrographer,

An outcome of the IHO seminar on “The Role of Hydrographic Services with Regard to Geospatial Data and Planning Infrastructure” was the recommendation that the IHO should participate in the Group On Earth Observations (GEO).  This recommendation was formulated as an efficient method for the IHO to have cognizance of and influence in the myriad of local, national, regional and international activities addressing various aspects of spatial data infrastructure.  As noted in the reference Circular Letter, the IHO has taken similar action by registering with the Infrastructure for Spatial Information in Europe (INSPIRE).  The IHO joining GEO as a participating organization is provided for in the IHO Work Programme 2003-2007 Element 1.2 – Cooperation with International Organizations.
GEO is an intergovernmental organization, which in partnerships with other organizations aspires to create a Global Earth Observation System of Systems (GEOSS) over the next ten years.  Currently sixty (60) governments and forty-three (43) organizations are members and participating organizations, respectively.  The work program of GEO includes tasks involving coastal bathymetry in support of disaster prediction, monitoring and mitigation and other oceanographic observations leading to the realization of GEOSS.  Further information can be found on the GEO website at www.earthobservations.org.

The work of GEO is advanced through the in-kind contributions of it members and participating organizations – much the way CHRIS working groups develop IHO standards or Volunteering Hydrographic Offices contribute to the population of the GEBCO Digital Atlas.  There are no dues or assessments.  Therefore, the only budget implications in joining GEO would be the cost of attendance at GEO plenary sessions, committees and working groups, as warranted.  The Directing Committee believes this level of participation can be accommodated in the current budget and work program.

Member States are requested to provide comments, if any, on the intention of the IHO to become a participating organization in GEO by 1st March 2006. If no negative comments are received, the Directing Committee will convey the request to become a participating organization to the Secretary-General of GEO.  

On behalf of the Directing Committee

Yours sincerely,

Rear Admiral Kenneth BARBOR
Director
